
 

靈 糧 堂 怡 文 中 學 
Ling Liang Church E Wun Secondary School 

電 話：2109 4000   傳 真：2109 4066 

Circular 2020/2021 No.091 

5th May, 2021 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 
Re: Government gazettes compulsory testing notice on May 5 

The Government exercised the power under the Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons) 
Regulation and published in the Gazette a compulsory testing notice at HKT1:30 a.m. on May 5, which requires any person at 
35 specified premises during the specified period to undergo a COVID-19 nucleic acid test by May 7, 2021: 

1. Any person (including but not limited to full-time, part-time and relief staff and visitors) who had been present at Citygate 
(only the shopping mall is included) at any time during the period from April 10 to April 26, 2021; 

2. Any person (including but not limited to full-time, part-time and relief staff and visitors) who had been present at Ling 
Liang Church Sau Tak Primary School at any time during the period from April 8 to May 4, 2021. 

According to the “Health Advice to Schools for the Prevention of Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19)” issued by the Education 
Bureau, if a teacher / a student identifies as a ‘person subject to compulsory testing’, he/she must undergo a COVID-19 nucleic 
acid test during the specified period, and obtain a negative test result before returning to work or school. 

Parents and students should note that the Government will seriously verify whether possibly infected persons had complied 
with the testing notices. Any person who fails to comply with the testing notices commits an offence and may be fined a fixed 
penalty of $5000. The person would also be issued with a compulsory testing order requiring him or her to undergo testing 
within a specified time frame. Failure to comply with the order is an offence and the offender would be liable to a fine at level 
4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months. 

To facilitate students and teachers to undergo compulsory testing and to ensure they obtain negative test results before returning 
to school, the School has been approved by the Incorporated Management Committee (IMC) to switch face-to-face classes to 
online classes on May 6, 2021 (Thursday) and May 7, 2021 (Friday). From May 10, 2021 (Monday), students will have face-
to-face classes or online classes as scheduled. 

Please sign and return the Reply Slip to class teachers on the first day of face-to-face classes. Should you have any enquiries, 
please contact Mr. Ip June Kit, the Vice-Principal, on 2109 4000. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

                        

Mr. Law Wai Man 

Principal 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Reply Slip 

______________ May, 2021 

Dear Principal, 

I have noted the details of the Circular 2020/2021 No.091 on “Government gazettes compulsory testing notice on May 5”; and 

*□ My child is not a ‘person subject to compulsory testing’. 
*□ My child is a ‘person subject to compulsory testing’. He/She has undergone a COVID-19 nucleic acid test 

and obtained a negative test result. 
*□ My child is a ‘person subject to compulsory testing’ but has not undergone a COVID-19 nucleic acid test. 

He/She will comply with the order to get tested and will return to school after obtaining a negative test result.  

Signature of parent/guardian:  

Name of parent/guardian:  

 (Block Letter) 

Contact telephone number:  

Name of Student: _______________________________  Class: ____  Class No: ____ 

*Please tick in the box as appropriate. 


